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Water project update, Wednesday, July 17, 2024


WHAT IS DONE

• The 8” pipeline along Back of the Arch Dr. has been installed. The pipe needs to 
be pressure tested and cleaned before water can be charged

• The casing has been installed under HWY 191, and the water pipe is being 
installed within the casing.

• They are starting to dig up service lines and put water meters in as well. This will 
affect each home as they are taken offline, and the meter is installed. 

REMAINING ITEMS

• Remaining items include installing the new 30,000 gallon fiberglass tank on the 
West side and installing the new pumps on the East side. The pipeline that was 
going to be installed on Canyon View has been 'paused' for now, and we will 
reassess when we have a clearer picture of where we sit with available funds at 
the end of the project. 

• The contract time for the project ends on August 7th, but we anticipate that there 
may still be work needing to be done past this date (Tank Site and Pump Site 
work)

• Installation of the SCADA (Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition) system that 
allows online access to the status of the water tanks (4 in total), well pumps, and 
pressurizing pumps

Water project update, May 18, 2024


HMH will resume construction on Monday, May 20, 2024. There may be up to 9 crew people 
doing various jobs. Please be considerate of crew working in the roads or on easements to install 
water meters. 




Water project update, April 24, 2024


http://inductiveautomation.com/resources/article/what-is-scada


HMH Construction started the water project Tuesday, April 23. Staging areas were established on 
the east and west sides for equipment and pipes which is indicated by the black boxes and black 
dotted lines on the maps below.


The SSD will keep the Wilson Arch Community informed of progress on a weekly basis via the 
website, https://www.wilsonarchwaterssd.org/. All temporary or emergency water shut offs 
will be posted via email. 


The chain of command has been established as follows:

- Questions regarding the water project are sent to bodwassd@gmail.com.

- The SSD board will relay messages at the biweekly meetings with Sunrise 	 	 	      
Engineering and HMH management.

- The SSD board will relay the answers to the questioner.

- In case of emergency, call Eric Linscheid 907-539-6829








